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BOARD MEETING SUMMARY
DATE: January 13, 2021   LOCATION:   Zoom online
Attendees: Diane Hannum, John Hemmer, Hugh Butler, Mark Geise, Rebecca Meeder, Lou Drago, Chuck Cornell, 
Excused: Nicole May, Paul Whitford
Absent: 

Staff: Gina Paradis, Allison Carrow (Legal Counsel); Jen Cameron
Guests: Shelly Lincoln, Cherry Creek resident
HIGHLIGHTS
	1
	Diane H. opened the meeting at 9:00, and reviewed the agenda; Shelly Lincoln was introduced as a guest, and provided a lovely message of appreciation for the Land Bank’s demolition assistance in Cherry Creek. 

	2
	Minutes – minutes of the December meeting were approved with a motion by Mark, seconded by Lou, carried unanimously

	3
	Directors Report – Gina presented highlights of the Land Bank activities over the past month, including updates on the new programs: Hands On Neighborhoods, and CPTED program, which has garnered the support of the County Sheriff, the County Planning Dept., and Jamestown Police Dept. thus far.  The City of Jamestown Development Dept. and JRC are working closely with us on these programs. Eventually they will be expanded across the county.
Demolitions are moving along painfully slow. Gina is working with JURA to quicken the pace by bundling more of the rural demo procurement.

Rehab at Middle Road Dunkirk - roof is complete; window replacement and garage re-build is next. Looking to do a modest renovation of Prendergast in Jamestown as well.   

	4
	DEC- MOU: Allison led a discussion regarding a prospective Memorandum of Understanding that the Land Bank may enter into with the NYS Dept. of Environmental Conservation, which generally protects the Land Bank from culpability if the organization is to take title to a property that is identified as having contamination or is a brownfield. Discussions included questions on the 4 year timeframe of exemption from liability and the need for a quick pass-through of title. Several Land Banks have already signed such documents, which have facilitated transfer of stagnant foreclosed parcels for redevelopment. Gina, Mark, Allison and Steve are exploring this option further in relation to the county’s specific circumstances and parcels. More info will be forthcoming as the details are reviewed.

	5
	Governance – Allison also reviewed the updates made to the Sexual Harassment Policy, which were required by a NYS mandate. A draft updated policy was shared and members of the Board were asked to please complete the sexual harassment training provided through a link on the NYS Dept of Labor website. Members are to email Gina with their completion statement. The final copy of the policy will be presented at the February meeting for adoption.

	6
	HealthyHousing– A continued discussion regarding the Land Bank’s role/obligations in lead assessment/disclosure/abatement centered on the need for county-wide solutions that mitigated the exposure to the most vulnerable communities,the most effective strategy in other cities, states is an effective rental registration program where land lords must pass a lead safe inspection. The City of Jamestown is currently working with the Health Dept. and the land lord Association to improve this program in the city. The Board mulled the question of how the Land Bank could participate in a reasonable and responsible manner without taking on an undue burden. Potential opportunities including grant funded programs and lead-safe covenants in our sales contracts were discussed. Currently the Land Bank strongly urges purchasers to assume there is lead hazards in any properties built before 1978, and all available lead mitigation resources available through the county Health Dept. are included in the Closing Document Package.

	6
	Meetings – The Governor seems to be extending the public meeting waiver month by month, so we will assume that meetings for Dec through March will be on Zoom unless otherwise informed. Upcoming Mtg dates are: 2/10, 3/10.

	7
	Adjornment – Motion by Hugh B. seconded by Mark G.; Carried unanimously


There were no resolutions presented nor passed this month
